March 15, 1971

Dear Gene:

Many thanks for your recent letters. I do appreciate getting first-hand and current views of life at Oxford.

Your point on quality military advice is well taken and I am keeping it very much in mind.

I was pleased that you enjoyed the second Annual Review on Foreign Policy and I am having a copy sent to you under separate cover. Your comments and encouragement on the Middle East are most helpful and I only wish that you were around so that we could have a good long chat. Please continue to keep in touch.

Warm regards,

191

Henry A. Kissinger

Mr. Eugene Rostow Balliol Gollege Oxford, England

DRY: sfp: 3-13-71